June 29, 2000

Ms. Shirley Soehn

Executive Director

  Telecommunications

Canadian Radio-television and

  Telecommunications Commission

OTTAWA, ON

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Soehn:

Re:
Telecom Decision CRTC 90-14 – Phase III Manual: Compliance with CRTC Telecom Public Notice 1987-74 and Telecom Order CRTC 87-782.

Due to resource constraints as a result of the PN 99-21 proceeding, Northwestel requested and obtained an extension on Phase III Results until November 30, 2000.  For the same reasons we respectively request an extension on our obligation to report Phase III Manual updates which are due June 30, 2000.  Northwestel believes it will be prepared to file the updates by August 15, 2000.   

The Company apologizes for any inconvenience.

Yours truly,

Dallas Yeulett

Manager, Regulatory Affairs

c.c.
CRTC Public Examination Room, Hull


CRTC Western Regional Office, Vancouver

